
Brussels, 22 June 2025 

Mr. Geoffrey van Leeuwen 

Director of the Private Office 

Room L5 .2025 
NATO HO 

Please find enclosed the letter that the President of the Government is 

sending to the Secretary General regarding the Summit NATO Declaration . 

Yours sincerely, 



EL PRESIDENTE DEL GOBIERNO 

Madrid , 22 June 2025 

H.E. Mr. Mark Rutte 
NATO Secretary General 

BRUSSELS 

Dear Secretary General, 

Thank you for your letter dated 22 June. 

In light of your letter, and in the spirit of Allied unity, I can hereby confirm that 

Spain will accept the draft declaration circulated on 22 June for the upcoming NATO 

Summit, in the understanding that Spain's commitment refers to the delivery of the 

Capability Target goal on time and in full regardless of the share of GDP that it entails, 

and to submit our own annual plans accordingly. 

As always you can count on Spain as a committed and reliable Ally, and I very 

much look forward to a successful Summit. 

Yours sincerely, 

Pedro Sánchez  

President of the Government of Spain  


